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Guidance notes  
 

What is CIL and how is it allocated  
 
The Community Infrastructure Levy (CIL) allows the council to raise funds from some 
forms of new development to help fund the infrastructure needed to mitigate the 
impacts of new development. CIL funds are used for either local infrastructure or 
infrastructure of wider strategic benefit to the borough. The council has been 
collecting CIL since April 2015. 
 
An initial 5% of CIL funds collected is retained by the council for administration 
purposes and 15% of the funds are allocated in local areas to infrastructure projects 
which are required in the communities where development took place. 
 

Strategic CIL  
 
The remaining 80% of CIL funds are allocated towards strategic borough-wide 
infrastructure, such as school expansions, CCG identified priorities, or highway 
schemes to support and enable growth.  
 
Strategic CIL funds will also be allocated based on funding priorities identified during 
the Local Plan process and set out in the forthcoming Infrastructure Delivery Plan 
(IDP). 
 

What is not eligible for CIL funding  
 

• Projects that have commenced prior to an application being submitted 
• Ongoing revenue costs for a project 
• Annual maintenance or repair 
• Projects promoting a political party 
• Projects that conflict with existing council policies 
• VAT that you can recover 

 

Payment of CIL funds if awarded  
 
Successful projects must be able to commence within the twelve months following 
the award and acceptance of the terms and conditions. Where relevant, the CIL 
funding will be conditional upon the applicant obtaining any necessary building 
regulations and/or planning permission and any other consents or permissions as 
may be required. 
 
Payment will be made after completion of the project to the satisfaction of Spelthorne 
Borough Council and after submission of verifiable invoices. The original 
invoices/receipts need to be submitted to the council as proof of expenditure. You 
must have a bank account in the name of your organisation into which the council 
will pay the funding.  
 
The CIL funding is a one-off payment and will not result in any future revenue 
commitment by the council. Any maintenance responsibility, revenue liability or 
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ongoing future funding related to the application lies with the Applicant. 
 
The assessment process is competitive and not all applications will be funded. There 
is no right of appeal against the decision. 

 
Publicity  
 
The applicant needs to understand that it is a regulatory requirement for successful 
applications that the following information is published - name of your organisation, 
the project name, description, location and funding amount awarded. 
 
Spelthorne Borough Council may use images of projects resulting from the award of 
CIL funding as part of publicity material. Should you not want images of this project 
included in any publication please ensure this is included on your application. 
 

Completing the application form  
 
To discuss a potential project or for further guidance, please contact the Strategic 
Planning Team on 01784 444 205 or email cil@spelthorne.gov.uk 
 
Please submit the completed application form and supporting evidence via email to  
cil@spelthorne.gov.uk 
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